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                                                                      24 June 2014
Steve Poole/Andy Nattrass 
Network Rail
Infrastructure Projects
Route Delivery LNE
Ground Floor, Northern House
9 Rougier Street
York YO1 6HZ
Dear Sirs
Re Closure of Tallington Level Crossing on the East Coast Railway Line
At the Presentation event on 17 June we understand that you received many questions regarding the surprising absence of the original northern route as an option to overcome the problems at the level crossing. As village residents left your presentation Parish Councillors were also rigorously questioned on this omission.
We understand that the general reply was that the original northern route was expensive compared to the two options that were on display and therefore could not be funded. In our opinion it is too early to say that the original northern route cannot be funded. Just because Network Rail and Lincs CC state that they cannot fully fund the original northern route it does not mean that this should be the end of the road for this option. You should not be so defeatist at this stage in the consultation periods. 
We have been in correspondence with the Secretary of State for Transport and his representative Chris Angell to date has not categorically stated that central government will not find funding. Until we have reached that position we demand that the original northern route be reinstated as an option for the next presentation meeting on 28 June. 
We are sure that you will agree that the original northern route is the most effective solution for all parties. It provides Network Rail with a crossing closure and Tallington with a long overdue relief from worsening traffic problems.
At the outset Network Rail stated that the parish council would have an input to the work being carried out by your consultants. We have had no invitations to provide an input. Had we been involved then some of the acrimony now obviously apparent could have been avoided.
Our Parish Councillors also heard very disparaging comments on the two options shown on the display boards as follows: 
1. The “in line route” – Likened to a “ski slope”. Far too steep with an 8% incline. Pavements not suitable for wheel chairs. Have the design parameters been pushed too far on highway design? Elder residents will find it too steep to access the pub and shop on the other side of the tracks. How are vehicles going to turn right and safely enter Searson Close? How will lorries and high sided vehicles cope with the slope and high winds? Dangerous in ice and snow conditions. This option is regarded as cheap and nasty and completely unacceptable to the village.
2. The “in village route” – Why are you showing this as an option after all the distress and heartache that you created in December and January 2014? We cannot think that Lincs CC have changed their minds and now support demolishing at least one house. We are dumbfounded to see that this remains an option. Once again this option is regarded as completely unacceptable to the village.
An extremely disappointing presentation considering that it has taken at least 5 months to reach this position. Comments were also received on the content of the presentation or rather the lack of detail. The cynical amongst us might also say, for example, if a cross section or long section and elevation of the “ski slope” had been shown residents would have been shocked and surprised how this would impact upon the surrounding landscape. A further cynical view might also be that by continuing to show the “in village route” we will campaign to have it discounted and be happy to accept the “in line route” as this is the only viable option. We do not think that this will be the case.
All in all absolutely no positives for Tallington. In fact both options will have an unacceptable detrimental effect on the village. More traffic, more speeding, more pollution, more noise, more problems getting from the side roads onto the main road and inevitably more accidents. There is only one logical solution and that is the original northern route and the Parish Council will continue to support this option.
We have still not received the cost estimates for your two options plus the cost estimate of the original northern route. Would you also kindly inform us of the amounts Network Rail and Lincs CC are prepared to fund for each scheme. We require this information in order that we can contact Chris Angell at the Secretary of State’s office to make him aware of the shortfall in funding. In the mean time we will be sending Chris Angell a copy of this letter. We are surprised that you have not to date completed any cost estimates for your two options but inform us that the northern route is not affordable. We question whether your actions are flawed in relation to the “Transport and Works Act”.
In conclusion Tallington Parish Council categorically states that it does not support your two options titled the “in line route” and the “in village route” and we demand that the original northern route be reinstated as the only logical option.    
Yours faithfully
Wendy Gray
Wendy Gray
Parish Clerk
Copy: Chris Angell, Office of the Secretary of State for Transport.

